THE VICE PRESIDENT’S CHAMBER
WASHINGTON

March 25, 1940

Iiss Katrine Deakins,
Secretary to Mr, Carter,
Fort Worth Star-Telegram,
Fort Worth, Texas.

Dear Miss Deakins:

Saturday Mrs, Garner dictated a note to you,
in the course of which she stated she was enclosing a
letter received by the Vice President.

I am afraid that I pulled what is known as a
"boner" and enclosed the wrong letter. At least I know
I did not send the right letter. It is enclosed herewith.

Very /;uliigiﬂrs,

Louis Friday f
Clerk to the Vice President




